Централизованное тестирование по английскому языку, 2013

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

Dear Peter,

Well, here we are at last! We had been looking forward to coming back for ages and we finally (1) ... safe and sound last week. Since then we (2) ... several times to organize the flat and find schools for the children. We've had to borrow some furniture from friends and relatives as the flat we (3) ... turned out to be unfurnished Sally says that it is all our own fault. We should have checked the details more carefully! I thought it (4) ... good value for money! It was difficult to make the decision to come home as we (5) ... abroad for so long. I think we are going to find it strange to settle down here again. I haven't started looking for a job yet as I (6) ... busy. I (7) ... you a call to arrange a night when you can come to dinner and we can discuss old times! Looking forward to seeing you again.

Best wishes, Stephen 1. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1). 1) arrived 3) have been arrived 4) had arrived 2) arrive 2. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2). 1) were trying 2) had been tried 3) are tried 4) have tried 3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3). 1) rented 2) are renting 3) had been rented 4) have been rented 4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4). 1) will seem 2) seems 3) seemed 4) had been seemed 5. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5). 1) were living 2) have been living 3) were lived 4) had lived 6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6). 1) was been 2) have been 3) had been 4) had been being 7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7). 1) have given 3) will give 4) will be given 2) gave

I was brought (1) ... in a house on a main road of the city centre and I've always dreamt of living by (2) ... sea. So when the chance came for us to buy a house on (3) ... coast, I was the one telling my mum and dad to do it, but what (4) ... nightmare it turned (5) ... to be! We didn't know anyone, the roof let (6) ... water, we were cold most of the year, and in the summer we couldn't move because of the tourists

Within a year, we were moving again. We looked at houses in a village near here but it was too quiet. We ended (7) ... buying a house (8) ... the outskirts of the city where I was born, and we love it! Not all dreams are what you think they are!

8.	Прочитайте текст	г. Выберите один из пр	редложенн	ых вариан	тов ответа.	Заполните пропуск (1).
			1) in	2) on	3) off	4) up
9.	Прочитайте текст	г. Выберите один из пр	редложенн	ых вариан	тов ответа.	Заполните пропуск (2).
			1) a	2) an	3) the	4) -
10	. Прочитайте текс	ст. Выберите один из и	предложен	ных вариа	нтов ответ	а. Заполните пропуск (3).
			1) a	2) an	3) the	4) -
11.	. Прочитайте текс	ст. Выберите один из г	предложен	ных вариа	нтов ответа	а. Заполните пропуск (4).
			1) a	2) an	3) the	4) -
12	. Прочитайте текс	ст. Выберите один из и	предложен	ных вариа	нтов ответ	а. Заполните пропуск (5).
			1) up	2) out	3) off	4) on
12	Прошитойта так	от Вибарита один из г	пранномен	III IV DODIJO	HTOD OTDOT	э Запания прописк (6)

13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

		1) off	2) up	3) -	4) in	
14	. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из пр	редложе	нных вариа	нтов ответ	а. Заполні	ите пропуск (7).
		1) in	2) to	3) at	4) up	
15	 Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из пр 	редложе 1) on	нных вариа 2) in	нтов ответа 3) at	а. Заполні 4) by	ите пропуск (8).
16	. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите од	цин из пр	оедложеннь	іх вариант	ов ответа.	
Tł	nis area has become considerably more crow	ded and	in the last	t ten years.		
	1) a lot more noisier	2) fa	r noisier	3) most n	oisier	4) much most noisy
17	. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите од	цин из пр	редложеннь	іх вариант	ов ответа.	
Tł	ne doctor was puzzled by my symptoms a 1) brother-in-law's 2	nd order 2) brother		orther tests t 3) brother		4) brother's-in-law's
18	3. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмен	нта, в ко	гором допуг	щена ошиб	бка.	
Ac	eccording to a recent survey (1), carried out (2) by the	Warwick U	niversity, a 3) 3	large maje	ority of students today smokes (3) regularly (4).
19	. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмен	нта, в ко	гором допуі	щена ошиб	бка.	
Tł	ne factory has <u>four production lines</u> (1) and o	only <u>the l</u>	line two (2) 2	was workin	g when th	e boss <u>turned up</u> (3) <u>in the workshop</u> (4).
20	. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмен	нта, в ко	гором допуг	щена ошиб	бка.	
<u>Be</u>	eethoven's Seventh Symphony (1), what (2)	<u>was play</u> 1) 1	<u>red</u> (3) by the 2) 2	e Boston Sy 3) 3	mphony (Orchestra, sounded really exciting (4).
21	. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмен	нта, в ко	гором допуі	щена ошиб	бка.	
A	car <u>pulled out</u> (1) <u>right in front of</u> (2) me, <u>be</u>	ecause (3) I had to sla	am on the b	rakes (4).	
		1) 1	2) 2	3) 3	4) 4	
Celebr who is for eac Ce respon- and su-	ities, (2) the badly-behaved ones, regular going out whom, and whose marriage has j h 'exclusive' photo of stars like Britney Speaelebrities (7) that money-hungry reporters se, celebrity hunters argue that famous peopecess. But have things gone too far? Do wooking completely devastated after they've	rly (3) fust faller ars and C s and pho ble should e really	enormous part apart. Than apart. Than cristiano Rorotographers adn't be so se thave a 'right	oublicity in nks to the p naldo follow then nsitive. The	the media ublic's (5) n everywh ey should out stars l	and websites are (1) with photos of the stars a. It seems we're (4) by scandal, eager to know for gossip, a paparazzo can be (6) \$500,000 there they go, often (8) them serious troubles. In accept their loss of privacy as the (9) of wealth naving a mental breakdown, or to see pictures of the ere seems to be a fine line between curiosity and
22	. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из пр		-			• • • •
	•	tight	2) full	3) busy	4) pack	
23	 Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из пр 1) peculiarly 		нных вариа: specially	нтов ответа 3) remark		ите пропуск (2). 4) extremely
2.4	 Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из правительный прочитайте. 				-	,
-		eceive	2) give	3) make		
25	 Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из правительный прочитайте текст. 	редложе	нных вариа	нтов ответ	а. Заполні	ите пропуск (4).
	1) interes	ested	2) keen	3) fascin	ated	4) fond
26	. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из пр		-			
	,	unger	2) wish	3) love		
27	 Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из пр 1) г 	редложе paid	нных вариал 2) earned	нтов ответа 3) made		
20	. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из п		,	ŕ	,	
20	. прочитаите текст. выоерите один из пр 1) blan		нных вариа: !) accuse	3) deny	а. э анолні 4) con	

29. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).
1) making 2) causing 3) leading 4) resulting
30. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (9).
1) value 2) price 3) worth 4) charge
31. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (10).1) divided 2) cut 3) torn 4) split
32. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.
Well, it was nice talking to you, but I have to go. 1) Yes, I enjoyed it. 2) Right, let's go! 3) Nothing of the kind. 4) OK, see you.
33. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.
Nor can I.
1) He likes neither tea nor coffee. 2) We won't be able to do it right now. 3) He can't give up smoking. 4) They can change the train here, can't they?
34. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.
Most willingly.
1) Did you mind being away from home for so long? 2) I hope you don't mind my bringing the dog with me. 3) Should li take him out? 4) Would you like to go shopping?
35. Расположите реплики так, чтобы получился связный диалог. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.
 A. I know. It's a shame we haven't kept in touch. Is it true that you are about to move overseas? B. Thank you ever so much. I'll come. C. How are you? It's been ages since I saw you. D. I'd love to. Oh, is there an Underground station near your place? My car is in the garage. E. Yes, next month, in fact — to Istanbul. Listen, there are a few people coming round tomorrow evening. Are you free to join us? F. Barking is the nearest. It takes ten minutes to walk from there to our place. I'll e-mail you a map with directions.
1) CAEDFB 2) CEDFAB 3) CBADFE 4) CADFBE
§ 1. My parents always said I was born to be a sportsman. They said that even when I was in nappies, I wasn't happy unless I was kicking or throwing a ball. My first memory is of Dad and me playing football in our back garden. I recall my mum sitting down on the grass cheering me on as I clumsily kicked a football into the goal net my dad was 'defending'. The sense of achievement when I scored my first goal stuck with me, and my life has revolved around football ever since. As I grew up, I dreamed of becoming a football player. During class, I tried to stay focused on my studies; I knew that few people became professional sportsmen and it was crucial to get a good education. But I devoted every spare second to my passion. I knew that if I wanted to become a success, I would have to put all my energy into the game. § 2. My big break came when I was 18. Leicester City FC offered me a place in the team. It was there that I learned the true value of teamwork. I played with a fantastic group of guys there and we worked toward one common goal — to win! I learned that every person has their own individual talents, and a great team brings these talents together. We enjoyed great success at Leicester, and I was lucky enough to become one of the UK's top scorers I was transferred to Everton and, while I was sad to leave my fellow team-mates, I was excited about working with new people and making new friends. My time at Everton was an outstanding experience. While I was there, I scored 38 goals in 52 games. It wasn't long until I was on a new journey, this time across the sea to Spain to play for FC Barcelona. I was nervous at first, but it turned out that there was no reason to panic. I felt great pride when I stepped into the stadium and onto the pitch in Barcelona. § 3. As you can imagine, the proudest I felt was when I played for my country, England, in the World Cup. The tournament raises the level of competitiveness for every player. Not only do you have to be mentally prepared, but you have to be at the peak of p
36. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.
What is the writer's first memory?
1) throwing a ball with his father 2) running around his garden in his nappy 3) scoring his first goal
37. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.
What did the writer learn at Leicester City FC?
1) that the only thing that matters is to win 2) the importance of working as part of a team 3) how to show people his individual talents

38. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

How did the writer feel about his time at Everton?

- 1) He was sad there and missed his old team-mates. 2) He found it to be a wonderful experience. 3) He would have preferred to play for Barcelona.
- 39. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What two things are required of a World Cup player?

- 1) competitiveness and physical fitness 2) determination and mental fitness 3) physical and mental fitness
- 40. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

cheering (§ 1)

- 1) encouraging 2) laughing at me 3) calming me down
- 41. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

excited (§ 2)

- 1) bothered 2) thrilled 3) upset
- 42. Выберите правильный вариант перевода (1, 2 или 3) в соответствии с содержанием текста.

My big break came when I was 18. (§ 2)

- 1) Большой прорыв в моей жизни произошел, когда мне исполнилось 18 лет.
 - 2) Я вынужден был сделать большой перерыв, когда мне было 18.
 - 3) Мой большой срыв случился, когда мне исполнилось 18.

1. David Mulcahy

David Mulcahy is a high-powered stock broker. He owns a beautiful flat in London's exclusive Notting Hill area. As well as a delightful home, David owns a brand new Mercedes, the car of his dreams "The only problem," David says, "is that I never get to drive it to work! I refuse to pay £8 to get in and out of the centre, so instead I take the tube!" "The tube', which is London's metro system, is a cheaper alternative, but David still thinks it's far too expensive. "A day pass on the tube is around £5. So, I pay over £100 each month, just to get to and back from the office!" He goes on, "I wish I could drive my car to work, but it seems that the car of my dreams is turning out to be a complete waste of money!"

2. Rachel Childress

Rachel Childress is the director of a large multinational organisation. Her commute is quite different to that of others. While most people get on the bus, Rachel takes the Channel Tunnel (or "Chunnel"). She lives in England but works in France. One of Rachel's close friends suggested that she should either move to France or give up her active role in the company. But she didn't think so... "Well, it's a brief 35 minute journey and manage to avoid all those horrible, long queues." The 'chunnel' train can accelerate to speeds of up to 160 km/h, so Rachel can even get to work faster than some of her friends who work in London. She says, "If it wasn't for this marvellous feat of engineering, I wouldn't know what to do."

3. Benjamin Goldstein

Benjamin Goldstein is a naval architect and his job requires him to travel to many parts of the world to oversee projects that he is responsible for. "I was offered this job as soon as I finished getting my qualifications and I almost turned it down, because I didn't think I would be able to stand all the travelling. I $\circ \square$ it would be just too tiring. Fortunately, a good friend of mine, who also does a lot of travelling, gave me tips on how to cope with it and I've never regretted accepting the job." He says, "If you keep yourself fit and make sure you get plenty of rest before and during long flights, it isn't actually that bad. And good nutrition helps, too."

4. Judith Kettering

Judith Kettering made a big move last year. After completing university, she decided that she wanted to start a new life in another country. She wanted to teach English to foreign children, so she hopped on the aeroplane to Greece and, since then, she has never looked back. "I'm so happy here in Athens, but if there's one thing that annoys me it's the traffic jams! The buses are so slow!" She claims that, sometimes, buses have been up to 45 minutes later than the time stated on the schedule. "I've been late for work several times because of traffic jams and it's caused me a lot of bother!" She has a proposal though. "If more people got on the bus instead of driving, the roads would be clearer and services could run more efficiently. Plus, if you're a bit of an 'earth child' like me, you'll know that getting on the bus or tram is a great way to fight against air pollution!"

43. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person originally worried that he/she wouldn't be able to travel?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

44. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person is concerned with the environment?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

45. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person followed a friend's advice?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

46. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person praises developments in the transportation industry?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

47. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person doesn't use their preferred means of transport?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

48. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person is sometimes inconvenienced by a delay?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

Cigarette advertising is a popular topic for discussion, as an increasing number of people believe that it should be banned (*3anpeщeno*). I support this view for a (1) ... of reasons. In the first place, cigarette advertising should be stopped because an (2) ..., harmful product is being promoted. Another major reason for banning cigarette advertising is the fact that it targets young people. They become attracted to the glamorous (3) ... of smoking, which leads to them taking up the habit. The average teenager does not consider the harmful effects of smoking or the fact that Smoking is (4)

49. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

HEALTH, ADDICT, VARY, REPRESENT

50. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

HEALTH, ADDICT, VARY, REPRESENT

51. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

HEALTH, ADDICT, VARY, REPRESENT

52. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

HEALTH, ADDICT, VARY, REPRESENT

Madame Tussaud's is London's (1) ... visited tourist attraction, with over two and a half million visitors a year. There are as (2) ... as 400 models on display. Each one is worth over £20,000, that's (3) ... security is very strict there.

- **53.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **54.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **55.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
 - 56. Ответ: Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

Singer and songwriter James Sharp has a new hobby — golf. He has lessons every day and spends it so much time on the course that his girlfriend, actress and model Sophie Clarke, is thinking of taking up the sport as well as so she can spend more time with him.

57. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

What does he think of the rumours that he and Sophie are planning toget their married? "Every day I see things which written about me that aren't true. One day they say we're getting married and the next day that I'm seeing another woman. I just try to ignore all of it."

58. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

I signed the contract the (на днях) day.

59. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Stop (суетиться) such a fuss!

60. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

None of his friends has travelled abroad, (не так π и)?